
SITKA City and Borough of Sitka
100 Lincoln Street Sitka, Alaska 99835

Coast Guard City, USA

STAFF MEMORANDUM

Date: May 2, 2016

To: Mayor McConnell and Members of the Assembly
Mark Gorman, Administrator

From: Robb Farmer, Library Director

Subject: Follow-up Report on the Effects of Joining the Alaska Joint Library Consortium

BACKGROUND

Last June, our library completed a move to become part of the Alaska Joint Library Consortium,
a growing coalition of libraries that presently reaches nearly 2/3 of the state's library users. This
move was taken to facilitate the following benefits to the City & Borough of Sitka:

•  Elimination of a physical catalog server in Sitka, thereby conserving space and staff time;

•  Sharing costs for the electronic catalog service and maintenance among all Consortium
libraries, thereby saving approximately $10,000 per annum;

• Networking among library professionals throughout the state, thereby increasing job
efficiency and effectiveness;

•  Increasing bargaining power for future integrated library system contracts for the
Consortium, in order to maintain cost effectiveness;

• Allowing greater access to the library collection successfully developed at Kettleson
Memorial/Sitka Public Library;

•  Producing more streamlined and effective Collection Development policies, focused on
new items and/or items specifically of interest to Sitkans, rather than replacement of older
items now available through the JLC;

Providing for today ... preparing for tomorrow






